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	For Immediate Release
BERKELEY CITY MANAGER ANNOUNCES RETIREMENT
Veteran Administrator to Leave Post November 1, 2003 

Berkeley, California (Wednesday September 4, 2003) – Berkeley City Manager Weldon Rucker has announced his retirement effective November 1, 2003 after 31 years with the City of Berkeley. 
Mr. Rucker leaves a legacy of outstanding public service and leadership having served over three decades in several capacities. Rucker began his career with the City of Berkeley in the early 1970s as the City’s Director of the Young Adult Project and then as Youth Employment Director. Rucker moved through the ranks of the City’s administration, occupying the positions of Director of Human Resources and in the late 1980s and early 1990s as Director of the Health and Human Services Department.  
Rucker was appointed to the position of City Manager in February 2001 after having served as acting City Manager following the departure of his predecessor. Rucker previously served as an Interim City Manager in 1995 but declined an appointment to the City’s top post at that time.  
Under his leadership, the City of Berkeley has taken numerous initiatives to address chronic issues within the City and to firmly establish an open, accessible, and efficient City government.  
Rucker is directly responsible for establishing the City’s Office of Neighborhood Services, a direct link between City staff members and the public. Neighborhood Services liaisons work with residents and community groups to ensure efficient and effective responses to neighborhood concerns. Under Neighborhood Services, Rucker also established the Code Enforcement Unit, dedicating four full-time code enforcement officers to maintain close tabs on community concerns such as problem properties, graffiti, and illegal dumping or storage of refuse among many issues.   
In an effort to improve access to city government, Rucker also established the City Center, a one-stop information center for community residents to help them navigate City bureaucracies and to provide answers to commonly asked questions and requests. City Center provides information to thousands of residents and has proved to be an invaluable community resource.   
“Weldon Rucker’s greatest contribution to the City of Berkeley is in promoting talent and in allowing an entrepreneurial spirit to thrive within the City’s agencies,” said Phil Kamlarz, Berkeley’s Deputy City Manager.  “By doing so, many new and innovative approaches have been developed and the service to this community — despite the economic challenges we now face — has been improved dramatically.”  
Weldon Rucker is a 42-year resident of Berkeley and proud husband of Jeanie Rucker, a former member of the Berkeley Unified School District Board of Education. They have two adult daughters and two granddaughters.  
As City Manager, Mr. Rucker serves as a member of the Alameda County City Management Association, Vice President of the National Forum of Black Public Administrators, and a member of the League of California Cities’ Diversity Committee.  
Mr. Rucker is a graduate of Saint Mary’s College and holds a bachelor’s degree in business management. 
Prior to his departure, the Berkeley City Council will examine options for appointing and interim replacement before an acting manager is named and a search is undertaken for a permanent replacement.  
For more information, please contact Arrietta Chakos at (510) 981-7000. 
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